

Aberdeen Snowsports Club Committee Meeting 30/04/24

Present: Gail, Frazer, Julie, Zoe

Apologies: Jan

Training blocks and coaching

Matters outstanding from last meeting:

- 1) Calander updates: ASC could possibly put on race support for races 3&4 in Manchester, these being the Scottish leg of the races. So far 2 minis and 1 older trainee have expressed an interest. Gail to message to gauge interest for race support.
- 2) Feedback reports to be put on g drive: Gail to check everyone's reports are on the drive
- 3) Airbag: 19th May is now the date for taking out the airbag and Frazer to message the timing team to ask for helpers
- 4) Feedback from trainees: 17th and 19th May identified as the nights that the coaches will ask for feedback from trainees. Parents feedback will also be sought on the same nights.
- 5) Training for Brits: 6 people going. Travelling by car as minibus worked out to be too expensive.
- 6) We were asked whether the club could provide information to trainees and parents on issues such as how to fit ski equipment properly, good nutrition, how the racing points system works and fitness for trainees. We agreed that this could be included in the feedback from parents questionnaire. We would also like to use the members area of the website to provide more information on these items and to signpost trainees to places such as Movement Evolution Scotland for further resources. Zoe has advised that herself and Lucy plan to give a talk in block 3 about issues such as the points system. There was a discuss about the use of chin guards and mouth shields and Zoe to check recent guidance around this.
- 7) Poster to be produced advertising a trials session to take place for Sunday spaces. Freestyle trial to take place on 19th May with Connor.

New Items:

- 1) Race coach – we agreed to advertise with Snowsports Scotland and on Facebook to try and recruit a regular race coach for Sunday training sessions.

Competitions

Matters outstanding from last meeting:

1) Sponsorship of different events, such as whizz cup and dual slalom: Decathlon have not replied. By the next meeting we need to agree on what prizes we want to provide and have a cost for them.

Events

Matters outstanding from last meeting.

1) Hillend camp: 17 out of 27 have paid and Gail to email those outstanding to request payment by mid May.

2) Hillend training afternoon– We now have 3 on the waiting list and so we will hire another coach. Future training dates at Hillend to be confirmed.

3) Summer activities: Zoe to speak with Ride in Peace about a mountain biking session.

4) Hintertux: Possibly 10 attending. Flights require to be booked soon. Frazer to progress

New Items

1) Triple Crown: Zoe to update people who have an interest in Triple Crown with information about what is happening this year

Finances and fundraising

Matters outstanding from last meeting

1) Donation of new club stubbies: We are still waiting to find out the cost of the stickers to go on them.

2) City council community project: keep on the agenda for once we are ready to apply

3) Quiz night: This has been booked for the 18th May at Mannofield squash club. £6 adult and £3 child. Planning going well with around 9 tables booked so far.

Governance

Matters arising from last meeting.

1) Club coaches' paperwork: Finn B and Duncan to be completed. Julie to message Duncan, who is coaching on 10/05/24, and Finn who is coaching every Sunday to ask them to take the paperwork needed.

2) Use of SPOND: Gail to set up with Freestyle squad initially. This is ongoing

3) Website company issues: Gail has met with Steph and advised her of the changes that we would like. She will produce instruction videos so we can upload things ourselves. She will make a banner on our front page and look at some form of calendar we can use. Gail to progress with Steph

4) Code of conduct updates: All updates have now been given to Frazer.

Snowsports Scotland and centre

Matters arising from last meeting:

1) Centre issues and clean up: Alan has a draft powerpoint but he is unable to attend this evening. To have powerpoint ready for next meeting.

Merchandise

Matters arising from last meeting: None

New items

1) Another ASC branded tablecloth to be purchased. Also a plastic tablecloth for use at snack time to be purchased by Julie.

Membership

Matters arising from last meeting: None

Community Hub

Matters arising from last meeting: None

Next meeting: Next meeting: Tuesday 14th May and next open meeting on Thursday 30th May

Fridays: (block 2)

Group	Numbers attending	Spaces
Race squad 1	9	
Race squad 2	5	3
Race development	8	
U12 Fundamentals	5	3
U8/10 Fundamentals	7	1
Freestyle fun	6	2
Freestyle squad	8	
Freestyle development	5	3
Snowboarding	5	3

Sundays (block 2)

Group	Numbers attending	Spaces
Race squad	7	1
Race development	8	1
All mountain/race fundamentals	6	2
Freestyle	10	0
Snowboarding	3	5